United States Department of the Interior

FISH AND WILDLIFE SERVICE
Washington, D.C. 20240

In Reply Refer To: JAN 1 2 2607
FWS/R4/ANRS/029019

The Honorable Adam Putnam
House of Representatives
Washington, DC 20515

Dear Mr, Putnam:

Thank you for your letter of December 12, 2006, to Secretary Dirk Kempthorne regarding your
request that appropriate funds in the fiscal year 2008 budget be allocated to allow National
Wildlife Reluges located in Florida to be staffed at an increased level. Secretary Kempthorne
has asked the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service (Service) to respond directly to you. An identical
letter is being sent to the other signatories.

The Service takes its responsibility to manage the Refuge System seriously and will continue to
ensure that trust resources are protected as required by the National Wildlife Refuge System
Improvement Act of 1997. Funding for the Refuge System has increased by 28 percent since
2001. However, the increase was primarily directed to specific priorities including invasive
species control, borderland security, and maintenance needs at targeted refuges. During this time
the Refuge System’s operational budget has not kept up with inflation. In order to meet the
challenge of the overall Federal budget situation and higher costs for fuel, electricity, supplies,
and repairs, the Refuge System is exploring new ways to ensure that its mission is accomplished.

We strive to balance the number of staff positions and operational capability within the available
budget for the Refuge System. One successful effort has been the complexing of refuges. As
you are aware, complexing involves consolidating staff, equipment, and supplies for several
refuge units in close proximity, rather than dividing resources among each refuge. Let me assure
you that while complexing may lead to reduced or reassigned staff on some refuges, the goal is
1o ensure the Refuge System’s mission is accomplished, while providing important services and
wildlife-dependent recreation opportunities to the public.

We are confident that proposed statf decisions at refuges in Florida will continue to provide
visitor access and a quality experience. As we move forward, we will continue to communicate
with you about any management changes. The Service plans to continually evaluate the effect of
staff reductions to ensure refuge operation needs and maintenance plans are addressed.
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The Honorable Adam Putnam

While the President’s fiscal year 2008 budget has not yet been released, we are considering
refuge funding needs as we formulate our final request. We will continue to look for creative
ways to efficiently achieve the Refuge System’s mission.

If you have any further questions, pleasc contact me or Sam Hamilton, the Service’s Southeast
Regional Director, at (404) 679-4000.

Sincerely.

oy,

Acting DR or
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The Honorable Dirk Kempthomne
Secretary

Department of the Interior

1849 C Street, NW

Washington, D.C. 20240

Dear Secretary Kempthorne:

We are writing to address the current crisis facing Florida’s National Wildlife Refuges.
National Wildlife Refuges (NWR) face a $102 million budget shortfall, which could
result in the reduction of 69 staff positions. This insufficient funding will leave 12
refuges in Florida without staff, and this shortfall prevents the U.S. Fish and Wildlife
Service from adequately managing and restoring wildlife habitat, safely maintaining
facilities, and providing quality recreational programs. For example:

e Pelican Island NWR in Indian River County, the nation’s first refuge. will no
longer be able to provide environmental and outreach programs.

e Ding Darling NWR in Sanibel Island. will no longer be able to staff the visitor
center on a regular basis and provide educational programs.

¢ Arthur R. Marshall Loxahatchee NWR. commonly known as the gateway to the
Everglades, will undergo a reduction in their water quality monitoring and
invasive plant control programs.

o Merritt Island NWR will undergo a reduction in their scrub jay management
program.

e Florida Keys NWR Complex will suffer adverse affects to the sea turtle survey.

o Crystal River NWR will have to reduce manatee surveys. which compromises the
Refuge’s ability to protect manatees.

e Chassahowitzka NWR will undergo a reduction to the Whooping Crane Recovery
program.

Because of major funding shortfalls for staff. our refuges are no longer able to support
their most basic mission. The Refuge System in Florida needs a $575,000 increase each
year just to retain current services. An example of the impact on the local community is
evidenced at the Chassahowitzka National Wildlife Refuge. For every dollar spent in the
refuge’s budget, approximately $7 is generated in recreational expenditures to the local
economy. and over $500.000 of local tax revenues are generated through recreational
expenditures.

Again. we urge you to increase funding for Florida refuges when you make your Fiscal
Year 2008 funding request. Without adequate funding for our refuges, the wildlife that
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depend on these important habitats and the public that values these treasures for
recreation and education will suffer.

Thank you for your consideration of this important matter.

Sincerely,

Ginny Bro -Walte Adam Putnam
Member of Congress Member of Congress
Connie Mack o Alcee Hastmgs
Member of Congress of Congress
(:”Vl/wvﬁ éwn

Cortrine Brown obert Wexler
Member of Congress Member of Congress

/D %le/c 9// )/ a—
Debbie Wasserman-Schulz Keohdrick Meek
Member of Congress Member of Congress
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June 6, 2008

The Honorable John Paul Woodley, Jr.

Assistant Secretary of the Army (Civii Works) ~

Department of Defense ?

108 Army Pentagon S "';Ql

Room 3E446 L=,

Washington, DC 20310-0108 - T
S S

Dear Assistant Secretary: B r:S __;1

The implementation of the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers’ Revised Interlm Opegations
Plan (RIOP) allows for extremely low flows to the Apalachicola River over the next five years.
In fact, the water levels under this plan will be the lowest in history for the lower basin, and the
impacts are potentially devastating.

Not only do we have serious concerns about the effects that the RIOP will have on the
Apalachicola River and Bay, we also have questions about tiie legality of this new water plan as
it relates to the authorized uses of the Apalachicola-Chattahoochee-Flint (ACF) system, the 1958
Water Supply Act, and the recent ruling by the U.S. Court of Appeals ror the District of
Columbia Circuit (Southeastern Federal Power Customers, inc. v. Peter Geren, Secretary of the
U.S. Department of the Army et al.).

We ask that the Corps immediately halt the RIOP so that our concerns can be fully
addressed. We stand together in protecting our state’s resources from irreparable damage and for
the thousands of Floridians who depend on the Apalachicola River and Bay for their livelihood.

The members of the Florida Delegation must ensure that the needs of all of the users
along the ACF system are met. Thank you in advance for vour reply and assistance in this most

urgent matter.

Sincerely,

-

nator Bill Nelson U.S. Representative Allen Boyd
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June 27, 2008

The Honorable John Paul Woodley, Jr.
Assistant Secretary of the Army (Civil Works)
Department of Defense

108 Army Pentagon, Room 3E446
Washington, DC 20310-0108

Dear Assistant Secretary Woodley:

disputes over allocation of surface waters within the ACF basin. Uses including navigation,
flood control, hydropower, water supply, water quality, and recreation compete for the ACF’s
finite water resources. Despite considerable negotiation, mediation, and litigation among the
three states and the Federal government, we still lack an equitable solution for management of

the ACF system.

Today, we face a crisis. Chronic drought conditions ir. the southeastern U.S. have led to
dramatic decreases in the quantity of water entering the ACF system. Both these natural
fluctuations in water supply and human-related uses have led to unprecedented reductions in
freshwater inflow entering Apalachicola Bay. The water and nutrients that the Apalachicola
River delivers to the bay are critical to the health and productivity of the ¢stuary and adjacent
coastal waters of the Gulf of Mexico. This area Supports significant recreational and commercial
fisheries, including oysters (90 percent of Florida’s fishery), shrimp, grouper, and other high-

value species.

We understand the challenges that the USACE faces in maraging water in the ACF
basin. To support sound, science-based decision-making, we nzed accurate and timely data that
identify the full range of ecological and socioeconomic consequznces of potential water-
allocation decisions. As an independent and trusted source of scientific analysis and advice, the
NRC is uniquely qualified to undertake a comprehensive study of water management in the
ACF. We request that such a study include (but not necessarilv be Jimited to) the following
topics:

1) A Summary of the existing body of scientific knowledge on:
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the ecology, hydrology, geomorphology, and biogeochemistry of the Apalachicola
River and the greater ACF River System;
* the ecosystem services provided by the Apalachicola River;

* the impact of variation in freshwater flow on the ecology of the river and downstream
Coastal ecosystems, including the Apalachicola Bay ecosystem; and

* how to restore the natural hydraulic function of the ACF River System, including
restoration of floodplains and wetlands,

(2)  An assessment of models that serve as the basis for the master manuals of the ACF River
System.

(3) Anassessment of water availability, supply options, demand-management alternatives,
and socioeconomic factors that influence uses in the ACF River System, including water
quality, navigation, hydropower, recreation, in-stream ecology, and flood control.

{(4)  An assessment of policies, regulations, and other factors that affccr Federaj water project
operations.

We appreciate your assistance. Please contact us if you have additional questions.

Sincerely,

bl oo (o

U.S. Senator Bill Nelson U.S. Representative Allen Boyd







cc:

Hon. Dirk Kempthorne, Secretary, U.S. Department of Interior

Hon. Pete Geren, Secretary of the U.S. Army

Lt. Gen. Robert L. Van Antwerp, Commander, U S. Army Corps of Engineers

Brig. General Joseph Schroedel, South Atlantic Division Commander, U.S. Army Corps
of Engineers

Col. Byron Jorns, District Commander, U.S. Army Corps of Engineers

Mr. Dale Hall, Director, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service

Mr. Sam Hamilton, Regional Director, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service

Governor Charlie Crist, State of Florida

Secretary Michael Sole, Florida Dept. of Environmental Protection



Cuongress of the Huited Siales
Washinglon, D€ 20513
October 2, 2008

The Honorable Dirk Kempthorne

~ Secretary of the Interior

1849 C Street, NW. Mail Stop 7229
Washington, D.C. 20240

Dear Secretary Kempthorne:

Now that the Democratic Leaders who control Congress have finally allowed the federal
government's misguided ban on new offshore drilling and oil shale production to expire. we are wriling
to urge vou to identify those actions Congress needs to take lo ensure our nation can reap the bencfits
of these new domestic energy supplies as quickly as possible. The more quickly we can increase
domestic energy production, the more quickly we can boost our flagging cconomy, increasc CCONOMIcC
growth and jobs, and bring relief to energy-strapped Americans struggling with high gas prices and

rising utility bills.

We are concerned by media reports that radical anti-energy groups may. with the tacit support
of the Democratic Congressional leadership, file a barrage of lawsuits to continue to deny the
American people access to these vital sources of American-made energy. We are also concerned by
speculation that federal red tape and bureaucratic hurdles exist that will prevenl Amencans from
gaining quick access to these resources. Such delays would needlessly hinder the creation ol ens ol
thousands of good American jobs and further slow our nation on its path to lower gas prices au}:ci,

energy independence.
=

In this light. we respectfully request that you quickly provide a detailed list of any pol«gul
bureaucratic barricrs and identify any potential litigation that may unnecessarily prevent the Agggrican
people from having prompt aceess to, or reaping the benelits from, these newly-hiberated sourggy of
American-made energy. We also request that you identify any responsible actions that might be taken
by Congress in order to ensure these resources arc fully and completely unlocked in the most

expeditious manner possible,
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Rep. Adam Putnam (R-FL) Rep. Thaddeus McCotter (R-M1)
Confergnce Chairman Policy Committee Chairman

Rep. John Carter (R-TX)
Conference Secretary

RL Kd\ Grangcr(R ]X)
Confrence Vice-Chairman

Re;n‘.'%om ole (R-OK)

Rep. Eric Cantor (R-VA)
Chief Deputy Whip

Rep. David Dreier (R-CA)
Rules Committee Ranking Republican
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The Honorable Adam Putnam
House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 2051 5

Dear Mr. Putnam:

Thank you for your letter of October 2, 2008, to Secretary of the Interior Dirk Kempthome in
which you joined eight other Members of Congress in requesting a list of actions Congress needs
to take to ensure our Nation can benefit from new offshore drilling and oil shale production, as
quickly as possible.

The Department of the Interior (DOI) shares your view that new offshore drilling and oil shale
resources are strategically important in enhancing our Nation’s domestic energy supplics and for
the revenues it generates for Treasury. DOI’s recent distribution of a record $23.4 billion to
state, American Indian, and Federal accounts from onshore and offshore energy production
during Fiscal Year (FY) 2008 from royalties, rents, and bonuses shattered the 2007 total of
$11.6 billion, far surpassing the previous record of $12.8 billion disbursed in FY 2006. While
the Nation has seen the price of oil decline in recent weeks from its record high of over $1 40 per
barrel this past July, various sources indicate that this is only temporary, driven largely by
current economic conditions. In fact, in its 2008 World Energy Outlook released last month -
after the recent decline in oil prices - the International Energy Agency (IEA) predicts world
energy demand will increase by 45 percent between now and 2030. In addition, the 1EA predicts
that between now and 2015, the price of oil will hover around $100 per barrel, but will ultimately
rise to over $200 per barrel by 2030. Despite the natural inclination to defer development of new
cesources and those located in frontier areas during periods when prices are low, with signs
pointing to future price increases, the steps we take today will have a direct impact on whether
we will be ready to meet future demand in both the near- and long-term. Accordingly, we must
continue to pursue balanced, environmentally responsible energy development from all sources —
conventional, unconventional, and renewable - if we are to meet future demand, increase
economic security, and lessen our dependence on oil from foreign sources.

For the foreseeable future, oil and gas will continue to be necessary to help fuel our cars. heat our
homes, and power our €Conomy. The Outer Continental Shelf (OCS) has vast oil and gas
resources, and our ability to access those resources in an environmentally safe manncr is critical
to bridging the gap between traditional fuel sources and renewable resources. Only 2 percent of
the OCS is leased, yet that 2 percent provides 27 percent of our domestic oil production. This
points directly to the need to increase access 10 other areas on the OCS where the potential for



environmentally safe oil and gas development is great. The good news is that the encray
potential for the areas that are no longer under congressional moratoria and Presidential
withdrawal is significant. In order to assure greater energy independence in the future, it is
absolutely essential that these moratoria not be reinstated. In addition, coastal states should share
in the revenues that will be generated as a result of expanded production into new and frontier
areas. Accordingly, Congress should consider the very tangible benefits to be derived from
legislation that would establish revenue sharing with coastal states.

Despite the increased energy development opportunities that may result from the repeal of the
moratoria, proceeding in a sound, thoughtful, and efficient manner is not without its obstacles.
As you know, litigation challenges on energy projects are prolific, often serving purely as a
means to delay resource development rather than to contest legitimate legal 1ssues. For example,
this past February the Minerals Management Service (MMS) conducted the largest OCS lease
sale in Alaskan history. Almost immediately upon completion of that sale, litigation challenges
ensued. Over 700 leases have been issued in the Beaufort and Chukchi Seas, and in one form or
another, they are all facing legal challenge. While we cannot know with certainty what
development challenges lay ahead if some of these new areas comme online, our recent experience
in Alaska provides an excellent example of what we might expect from organizations committed
to stopping or delaying domestic energy projects.

This is where Congressional assistance can be very helpful. Legislation to provide for expedited
judicial review in courts would help resolve these issues promptly, thereby distinguishing
between legitimate legal issues and efforts to delay resource development. Specifically,
legislation that defines not only the time in which an action must be filed, but also designating
the court in which it will be heard is needed. Designating 2 particular court, such as the D.C.
Circuit Court of Appeals to hear cases concerning MMS decisions on exploration plans and
development and production plans, would have the added benefit of fostering a body of
knowledge and expertise within the judiciary on these matters. The Outer Continental Shelf
I.ands Act (OCLSA, Section 23) already vests this court with exclusive jurisdiction to review the
five-year leasing program.

There are other areas where we could benefit from congressional assistance as well. As we
watched one of the greatest energy spikes in our Nation’s history occur this summer, it beeame
clear that we do not have all of the tools necessary to move nimbly to address energy needs. For
example, on July 30, 2008, Secretary Kempthorne announced the first step in creating a new Five
Year Plan for oil and gas development on the OCS as a means of responding to the dramatic
increase in oil prices. That announcement started the clock on a 2 ¥z -year process. One of the
reasons that process is so long is because the Outer Continental Shelf Lands Act mandates three
public comiment periods. Because MMS prepares Environmental Impact Statements at the site-
specific sale stage where there are also multiple opportunities for public input, 1 think Congress
should look at streamlining the process so that policymakers can be mote responsive 1o changing
energy needs while still affording meaningful opportunities for public involvement.



Qpening frontier areas for energy resource development and promoting additional development
in areas already open for exploration present challenges as well as opportunities, both in the
onshore and offshore environments. Our recent experience in the creation of the pilot offices for
onshore oil and gas production mandated under Section 365 of the Energy Policy Act of 2005
provides an excellent example of how procedural efficiencies can be achieved without sacrificing
our stewardship responsibilities.

Since the creation of these pilot offices, the backlog of pending drilling permits has been
reduced, interagency coordination has improved and duplication between participating Federal
and state agencies has been eliminated, achieving an overall 25 percent reduction in processing
time under the National Environmenta] Policy Act. We need the authority to replicate this
successful experience in two significant gmerging areas of energy resource development:
renewable resources in the southwestern U.S. and conventional resources located in Alaska.
pilot offices create management efficiencies by facilitating the co-location of those with encrgy
resource development processing responsibilities and expertise to operate in a shared, conmon
environment, thereby improving communication and coordination. As renewable energy
resources expand our Nation’s energy portfolio, the benefits to be gained through the
ostablishment of pilot offices are significant. Similarly, the development of conventional
resources in frontier areas in Alaska also supports the need for the type of internal coordination
among agencies, both state and Federal, that only co-location can provide. Turge Congress {0
consider the benefits that such authorities would provide.

We need to be realistic about the resources necessary to meet our ever-increasing energy needs.
The development of frontier areas and new energy sources, such as oil shale, require long-term
planning. In order to staff operations adequately, to commit the time and personnel necessary to
perform the many environmental, cultural, and other analyses necessary o ensure the
development of our resources in an environmentally responsible manner, We need to be able to
plan on funding that goes beyond a year-to-year basis. I urge Congress to consider this when
determining how best to assist us.

Finally, I believe the next Congress will face an ongoing challenge by those who would argue
that oil and gas compaties already have too much land under lease in which production 1s not
occurring. Some have referred to this as “use it of lose it.” However, it 18 important to
remember that the existence of a lease does not guarantee the discovery of or any particular
quantity of oil and gas. To truly determine this, lessees must develop data and eventually
explore their leases, which require numerous pernufs involving compliance with a variety of
environmental laws and regulations. This process often takes months or years. In the offshore
environment, while the government conducts activities to determine resource availability, it1s
the private sector that funds exploration activities for more refined data and analysis on a site-
gpecific basis that can Jead to production. The lengthy processes We have in place can lead to
more production, but it takes time to find the exact location of those resources, and discovery of
resources in sufficient quantities to develop economically is not guaranteed. For example, in
shallow water, approximately one in three wells results in a discovery of oil and/or natural gas
sufficient to produce economically. In deeper water, One well in five is economical.



I believe we must meet our future energy needs in a way that continues to afford appropriate
environmental safeguards consistent with our stewardship responsibilities. To achieve these
mutually inclusive goals will require cooperation among NUMerous entities, including states. Our
experience has shown that when states play an active role in our energy development activities,
we dramatically increase our ability to reach consensus-based decisions. We want to continue to
work with states and other stakeholders to meet the energy challenges that lay ahead and we
support the concept of revenue sharing with those states.

Again, thank you for your letter and your continued interest in our energy development work. 1
would be pleased to meet with you and your colleagues to discuss these ideas in greater detail.

An identical letter has been sent to each of the eight Members who co-signed the

October 2, 2008, letter.
y N /

hen/Allred
istant Secretary
and and Minerals Management
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Congress of the United States
{Hashington, DE 20515

February 20, 2009

[lonorable Ken Salazar
Secrctary of the Interior

U.S. Department of the Interior
1849 C Street, NW
Washington DC 20240

Dear Secretary Salazar:

Congratulations on your recent Confirmation as Secrctary of Interior. As Members of the
I'londa Delegation, we write to you (o tequest your support lor ongoing FEverglades Restoration
efforts.  The restoration and prescrvation of the South Ilorida ecosystem and the Florida
Fverglades is one of our top priorities, and we hope that it will become one of your prioritics as
well.  As you know, there is no other ccosystem in the world comparable to the Florida
Everglades, and it is our responsibility to preserve this unique ecosystem for future gencrations.
We currently face a critical time in ongolng restoration efforts; 10 date the Tederal contribution
has been significantly behind Statc efforts; a new Administration provides an opportunity to
reduce this trend and show strong leadership and support [or restoration.

We urge vou o request funding in the President’s FY 10 Budget that will fund restoration efforts
at thewr full capabilities. This first Budget by the new Administration will lay the groundwork
for future year Budget prioritics, thereby making il essential that the Everplades are given high
priority.

We respectfully request the Administration fund restoration related projects at $88.5 million in
FY10 for projects dctailed below:

Agency/Project FY 2010
NPS/Modified Water Dcliveries +380 million
FWS/Invasive Exotic Removal at Loxahatchee NWR +$2 million
FWS/Water Quality Moniloring at.i[fo:;_{a_hqlr;_hg_e NWR 79X3 +$1 million

SHE 40 391 ('}
~lld &0 duid2y

NPS/Python Control Measures +$1 million

€1 :01 WY €2 6346002 wod LLLNE

NPS/Cooperative Ecosystem Studies Initiative on

TIA1TINTIN
NPS/South Florida Feosystem Rcsmrariér{"f QH?J;ELQ +5$0.3 million
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Additionally, we request that the Administration utilize any available funding provided in an
economic stimulus package to continue ongoing efforts to improve water flows under Tamiam;
Trail, remove invasive exolics, continue enhanced water quality and water level monitoring and
continue important scientific rescarch.

We look forward (o working with you on Lverglades issues and we hope you will visit this
unique and special ccosystem in the near future.

Sincerely,

= e A M

Thomas J. Rooncy Kendrick B. Meck

Debbie Wasserman Schultz Adam IL Putnam

Ve I

Ron Klein

0
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THE SECRETARY OF THE INTERIOR
WASHINGTON

MAR 17 2009

The Honorable Adam H. Putnam
House of Representatives
Washington, DC 20515

Dear Mr. Putnam:

Thank you for your letter of February 20, 2009, co-signed with six other members of the Florida
Congressional Delegation, concerning the restoration of the Everglades. Your letter emphasizes
the important stewardship responsibility the Department of the Interior has for the natural and

cultural recourses of this ecosystem. I want to assure you that I strongly support the restoration
of the Everglades.

I have been at Interior just a few weeks. My staff and I have been extensively engaged in
formulation of the President’s FY 2010 Budget Request. 1 appreciate your funding
recommendations and assure you they will be considered as we finalize a budget that reflects the
Administration’s priorities.

Although I am not yet able to provide specific information on what will be included in the
President’s FY 2010 Budget Request, we at Interior remain committed to the completion of the
Modified Water Deliveries project that will greatly benefit the Everglades National Park. This
project is a high priority for the Department. In addition to evaluating this project relative to the
FY 2010 Budget, we are conducting a review to determine if the Mod Water Project may be a
potential candidate for Recovery Act funding.

Our collaborative efforts with the Army Corps of Engineers continue and together we are
evaluating requirements for modifications to the Tamiami Trail so that flows and distribution of
water between the State-managed Water Conservation Areas and Everglades National Park may
be further increased. Our actions are important to ensure that the momentum for this Everglades
restoration project continues and are consistent with the language included in the Conference
Report for the Water Resources Development Act of 2007, as well as the 2009 Omnibus
Appropriations bill, which requires a plan for Tamiami Trail to achieve restored water flow
between these areas.

[ appreciate your long-standing interest and leadership in helping to restore the Everglades and 1
look forward to working with you on this issue. If you require any additional assistance, please
do not hesitate to contact me again.

Sincerely,

W, el

Kenneth L. Salazar
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March 5, 2009

The Honorable Kenneth L. Salazar
Secretary

U.S. Department of the Interior
1849 C Street, N.W.

Washington DC 20240

Dear Secretary Salazar:

I'would like to congratulate you on your recent confirmation as Secretary of Department
of the Interior.

Your efforts on the Senate Energy and National Resources Committee, among others,
have exemplified your natural ability and passion for public service. I especially
appreciated the comments you made during your confirmation hearing before the
Committee on reducing dependence on foreign oil. | hope you will visit the many precious
parks we have in Florida, especially the Florida Everglades.

As you approach the many challenges the Department is responsible for, please do not
hesitate to contact me if I can ever be of service to you. I'look forward to working with
you and President Obama on ener ciency in the near future.

Sincerely,

Member of Congress A—/ g M
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ADAM H. PUTNAM

* 1274 DiSTRICT, FLORIDA

442 Cannon House Origs Burding
WasHiNaTON, DC 206150912
1202} 225-1252

‘FINANCIAL SERVICES COMMITTEE % y sg‘:;‘:‘:f’,ﬂ?ﬁgf
& o 1(?:36)3)5:;336???0
Congress of the MAnited States s st o
Fouse of Representatives
June 24, 2009

Mr. Darren R. Pete

Director

Bureau of Indian Affairs

Office of Congressional and Legislative Affairs
1849 C St NW Stop 4559

Washington, D.C. 20240-0001

Dcar Mr. Pete:

Enclosed is information received from my constituent, ||| EEEGN
N s sccking assistance with obtaining an TM Account with the
Office 0T the Special Trustee.

Any assistance your office can provide to [ ;= owd be greatly
appreciated. Please keep me advised by sending a reply to my district office at
650 East Davidson Street, Bartow, Florida 33830.

Thank you for your assistance.
May God bless America.
Sincerely.

Otnt] ot

Adam Putnam
Member of Congress

AHP/at
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FLORIDA DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE AND CONSUMER SERVICES

CoMMISSIONER ADAM H. PuTNam
THE CAPITOL

June 2, 2011

The Honorable Ken Salazar, Secretary
United States Department of the Interior
1849 C Street, N.W.

Washington, D.C. 20240

Dear Secretary Salazar,

[ write today regarding the Greater Everglades Partnership Initiative generally and the
proposed Everglades Headwaters National Wildlife Refuge (NWR) specifically. The proposed
refuge has generated a great deal of citizen interest, and I continue to receive a fair amount of
correspondence on the proposal. I have indicated my support for maintaining working
agricultural lands through the use of conservation easements entered into by willing landowners,
but stressed that support for the development of the proposed refuge will require careful
consideration of the ramifications of such a designation on both the lands being proposed for the
NWR and the adjacent lands. Because the refuge is still in the planning stages, we have the
opportunity to proceed deliberately and take into account the views and concerns of all affected
parties. Toward that end I’d like to share some thoughts and observations with you.

Conservation easements provide an opportunity for farmers to help ensure a sustainable
future for their operations while also providing significant environmental and economic benefits.
They are important tools to help keep agriculture on the landscape by providing an incentive for
families to keep land in production rather than breaking up la_rg'é parcels for development.
Because agricultural lands have some of the highest natural resource values of any private lands
in Florida, there are also significant environmental benefits realized by ensuring that they remain
working lands. These benefits inciude the protection of our valuable ground and surface water
resources, critical habitat for endangered and threatened s_pecies, and wildlife corridors that
connect migration and foraging pathways. These lé_nds also provide open space that contributes
to the overall hi gh'qi}ality of life that residents of central Florida enjoy. Finally, I would also add
that they provide economic benefits by remaining on the real estate 'f[_a_x rolls and continuing to
provide jobs in our state. | ' |

The designation of a National Wildlife Refuge however holds very different implications
than the purchase of conservation easements from willing landowners. Based on correspondence
I have received, one of the most significant public concerns is how the lands will be managed,

1-800-HELPFLA {850) 488-3022 www.FreshFromFlorida.com



Secfetary Ken Salazar
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particularly with regard to public access. My impression is that citizen support will rely upon
resolving several issues associated with this concern. First of all, there is the basic issue of who
will manage the purchased lands, and many within the state have expressed a preference for state
agencies to be responsible for management. In regard to conservation easements on agricultural
lands, the USDA NRCS has been effective working with both agricultural landowners and
conservation organizations, and enjoy respect among state and federal agencies as well as the
environmental community as a competent, trusted agency for managing conservation easements.
Second, public access has been a primary issue for many, particularly the recreational
community. Public access to and use of any future refuge lands should be maximized to the
extent possible to include traditional recreational uses including hiking, camping, hunting and
fishing, just to name a few. Given the history of this issue in Flonida it will be crucial to fully
and openly engage the public and attempt to resolve it in a way that will garner wide support. For

this reason it is critical that there be ample opportunity for public input through the use of public
hearings.

You should also be aware that many have expressed concern regarding the potential use
of eminent domain proceedings to acquire lands. 1 strongly encourage you to provide an upfront
commitment that lands will only be acquired from willing sellers. In addition, many are
concerned regarding the projected costs of fee simple land acquisition and question whether the
use of public funds for this purpose is fiscally sound. Given the current fiscal climate, this
concern is justified and it underscores the need for building broad public support for the
proposal.

I have directed my staff to monitor the progress of the Everglades Headwaters proposal
and to work with all the state and federal agencies involved in the effort to ensure that these
issues are addressed. We are committed to ensuring that the proposed refuge is compatible with
agricultural land use, helping to maintain the production of a high quality and wholesome food
supply for Florida and our nation while still providing the array of environmental benefits that
accompany good agricultural stewardship. We look forward to working with you to accomplish
that objective.

Sincerely,

_, Jo liﬁ i!ﬂz

- L b (J Gommissioner of Agriculture

e S8



FLORIDA DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE AND CONSUMER SERVICES

COMMISSIONER ADAM H. PurNnam
Tue CaprroL

July 24, 2017

The Honorable Ryan Zinke

Secretary of the Interior

United States Department of the Interior
1849 C Street, N. W.

Washington, D.C. 20240

Dear Secretary Zinke,

o
Last fall, the United States Department of Agriculture confirmed the presence of New World SCrewworm
for the first time in the Florida Keys. The New World Screwworm had not been found in Flori@n 50
years, and the last time it was present in Florida, it devastated the livestock industry. To this dgypthe mere
mention of the New World Screwworm sends shivers down the backs of ranchers. i

Thanks to our collaborative efforts to implement an aggressive eradication program, we successfully
eradicated the New World Screwworm. We are grateful for your partnership and swift response in these
efforts. We prevented the spread of the New World Screwworm to the mainland — with only one detection
on a stray dog in Homestead, Florida. However, we lost approximately 20-percent of the Key deer
population, an endangered species found only in the Florida Keys. Despite this loss, thafﬂ;fs to thestireless

saved. - . : o A0

S Y

I

After months of steadfast efforts to eradicate the New World screwworm, including regulqgsterll" fly f?
releases, the Animal Health Check Point; community education, events-and more, in late%rchj e w
able to declare Florida screwworm-free. In all, more than 200 million sterile flies were rei@aﬁed and mo‘l’e
than 17,000 animals were checked at the Animal Health Check Point. Thanks to your deé;'catlon, 5
expertise and professmnahsm workmg together Wwe achleved our goal and protected Florfda’s $10 billion
livestock industry. o

Thank you for your work in this critical eradication program that protected Florida agriculture and saved
one of our world’s tréasures, the endangered Key deer

" Sincerely,

Lk s

Adam H. Putnam
Commissioner of Agriculture

H‘%ﬂd . 1-800-HELPFLA (850) 617-7700 www.FreshFromFlorida.com
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The Honorable Dirk Kempthomne
Secretary

Department of the Interior

1849 C Street, NW

Washington, D.C. 20240

Dear Secretary Kempthorne:

We are writing to address the current crisis facing Florida’s National Wildlife Refuges.
National Wildlife Refuges (NWR) face a $102 million budget shortfall, which could
result in the reduction of 69 staff positions. This insufficient funding will leave 12
refuges in Florida without staff, and this shortfall prevents the U.S. Fish and Wildlife
Service from adequately managing and restoring wildlife habitat, safely maintaining
facilities, and providing quality recreational programs. For example:

e Pelican Island NWR in Indian River County, the nation’s first refuge. will no
longer be able to provide environmental and outreach programs.

e Ding Darling NWR in Sanibel Island. will no longer be able to staff the visitor
center on a regular basis and provide educational programs.

¢ Arthur R. Marshall Loxahatchee NWR. commonly known as the gateway to the
Everglades, will undergo a reduction in their water quality monitoring and
invasive plant control programs.

o Merritt Island NWR will undergo a reduction in their scrub jay management
program.

e Florida Keys NWR Complex will suffer adverse affects to the sea turtle survey.

o Crystal River NWR will have to reduce manatee surveys. which compromises the
Refuge’s ability to protect manatees.

e Chassahowitzka NWR will undergo a reduction to the Whooping Crane Recovery
program.

Because of major funding shortfalls for staff. our refuges are no longer able to support
their most basic mission. The Refuge System in Florida needs a $575,000 increase each
year just to retain current services. An example of the impact on the local community is
evidenced at the Chassahowitzka National Wildlife Refuge. For every dollar spent in the
refuge’s budget, approximately $7 is generated in recreational expenditures to the local
economy. and over $500.000 of local tax revenues are generated through recreational
expenditures.

Again. we urge you to increase funding for Florida refuges when you make your Fiscal
Year 2008 funding request. Without adequate funding for our refuges, the wildlife that
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depend on these important habitats and the public that values these treasures for
recreation and education will suffer.

Thank you for your consideration of this important matter.

Sincerely,

Ginny Bro -Walte Adam Putnam
Member of Congress Member of Congress
Connie Mack o Alcee Hastmgs
Member of Congress of Congress
(:”Vl/wvﬁ éwn

Cortrine Brown obert Wexler
Member of Congress Member of Congress

/D %le/c 9// )/ a—
Debbie Wasserman-Schulz Keohdrick Meek
Member of Congress Member of Congress






